
April 17, 2025 
 
Dear MBSR Board members and International Service committee: 
 
We need to do the following changes to our Baja District Grant for the Primo Tapia School in 
Baja. The Secretary of Education did not approve the shade ”Sunbrella roof tarp” installation 
because they claim this kind of roofing with the coastal winds is not safe for the children in the 
event that could blow down by bad weather. The Grant was originally approved for: 
                       RYLA $3000.00 
SCHOOL PROJECT $2500.00 
                    TOTAL $5,500.00 
All documents, Progress report, and photos are attached to grant P-5275 as follows: 
1. School request letter (Spanish). 
2. Translation of School request letter page 1&2 
3. Projectors type 
4. Projector ceiling support. 
5. Steren quotes for screens 
6. Projector ceiling classroom sample.  
 
The school has submitted a “Needs List” and is requesting the following items: 
 

A) 4-Projectors Epson Model EX3280/XGA. The projectors will be installed in 4-different 
classrooms that presently have the correct electrical roof outlets. The projectors will be 
used only by the teachers to actively interact and educate the students on a more direct 
way and teach lesson more interactively. Price (Best Buy-Tijuana $7,868.03 Mexican 
pesos) $399.00USD. Total $1,596.00 Plus 7.75tax $123.69 Total $1,692.69                   

 
B) 4-Screens model PRO-025. Price $1,750.00 per screen. Total of $7,000 Mexican pesos 

minus the school discount of 10% =$6,300 Mexican pesos. No tax Total $345.04USD. 
 

C) 4-Roof supports quoted by STEREN supplies-Rosarito at $599.00each. For 4 supports 
$2,396 Mexican pesos No tax. Total $121.48USD 
 

D) ECO Garden replanting vegetables Total $340.79USD 
                                                                                                                                       
  Total amount of the project $2,500.00 (We are within budget). 

The changes were approved by the club Board of Directors. The Grant has to be completed by 
May 30th. Rotary members will be coming to the school to install the projectors in the 
appropriate classrooms and help the children replant the ECO garden on Friday June 6th . We 
are attending and running on Saturday June 7th the RYLA event at the Red Cross located in 
Tijuana. Let me know if you have any questions. 
Yours in Service, 
Margarita Martin 
International Service Chair 2024-2025 


